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Rotary Motto 

 
Service Above 

Self 
 

4-Way Test 

 
Of the things 
we think, say 

or do:                         
 

Is it the truth? 
 

Is it fair to all 
concerned? 

 
Will it build 
goodwill and 

better 
friendship? 

 
Will it be 

beneficial to all 
concerned? 

 

Avenues of 

Service 

 
Club Service 

 
Vocational 

Service 
 

Community 
Service 

 
International 

Service 
 

Youth Service 
 

ASSIGNMENTS 

 
GREETERS 

                   August, 2021 – Ryan Fraelich 

September, 2021 – Scott Lewis 

 

REGISTRATION 

August 18, 2021 – Mike Bollas 

August 25, 2021 – Barry Dunaway 

 

INVOCATION 

August, 2021 – Denise May 

September, 2021 – Janet Schweitzer 

 

FELLOWSHIP 

August 18, 2021 – Denise May 

August 25, 2021 – Ted Stazak 

September, 2021 – Diane Sauer 

 

MAGAZINE REPORT 

August, 2021 – Andy Bednar 

September, 2021 – Kim Straniak  

 

SPEAKERS 

8/18/21 – Eddie Colbert 

Director of Public Safety & Service for Warren 

8/25/21 – Justin Fraelich 

TEMA 

ROTARY NOTES 
 
 

A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 
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Areas of 

Focus   
Peace & Conflict 

Prevention/ 
Resolution 

 
Disease 

Prevention & 
Treatment 

 
Water & 

Sanitation 
 

Maternal & Child 
Health 

 
Basic Education & 

Literacy 
 

Economic & 
Community 

Development 
 

The Environment 

 
Club Officers  

President 
Christine Cope 

 
President Elect 

Ted Stazak 
 

Vice-President 
Ken LaPolla 

 
Secretary 

Judy Masaki 
 

Treasurer 
Cheryl Oblinger 

 
Assistant 
Treasurer 

Mike Bollas 
 

Past President 
Dominic Mararri 

 
 

Board Members 
    Bill Beinecke 
  Lauren Kramer 

Scott Lewis 
Marilyn Pape 
Lisa Taddei 

Julia Wetstein 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

     This week, Ted Stazak’s history lesson focused on two specific 

notable events that took place in the month of August.  First, 

on August 6, 1762, the first-ever sandwich was created, at least 

with such a name. It was named after the Earl of Sandwich when he 

requested a dish involving meat between two pieces of bread. As the 

story goes, he requested it as he was in the middle of a gambling 

game and didn’t want to interrupt it. 

      On August 16, 1977, Rock music lost a living legend when Elvis 

Presley left the world behind. The King of Rock’s health had been 

going downhill for some time, but his death was a shock to the 

world. 

      What was Elvis's favorite sandwich: the peanut butter/banana/ 

bacon sandwich.  Here is the story of how it became the King's 

favorite snack: 

     It’s no secret that the King was a man of singular taste. From 

his rhinestone-studded jumpsuits to the shag-carpet-covered Jungle 

Room at Graceland, nobody would ever accuse Elvis Presley of being 

understated. 

     The same goes for his not-so-healthy appetite. As with his 

razzle-dazzle style, the King’s culinary tastes ventured into the 

flamboyant and idiosyncratic. And over time, his indulgent dietary 

preferences have become nearly as storied as his music.  For 

starters, there’s his penchant for a behemoth sandwich he first 

discovered in Denver, Colorado. As the story goes, after a 1976 

concert, Elvis and his police bodyguards ventured to the now-closed   

                                           

 

 

https://www.thefactsite.com/day/august-6/
https://www.thefactsite.com/day/august-16/
https://www.southernliving.com/travel/attention-elvis-fans-guest-house-graceland-taking-reservations
https://www.southernliving.com/news/priscilla-presley-and-elvis-courtship-story


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                  

                                                                                       

                                   
                                                                                        

                                                      

                                                           

                                                          

            

              

                                                       

                   

               

               

            

               

             

              

                

               

                                                
            

              

               

             

         

              

             

                                                    

                                                          

                                                      

                                                        

                                                                   

                          

                                

                            

                                                      

                                              

 

Rotary Club 

Foundation 

Board 
 
 

President 
To Be Elected 

 
Vice-President 
To Be Elected 

 
Secretary 

Judy Masaki 
 

Treasurer 
Cheryl Oblinger 

 
Andy Bednar 

Christine Cope 
Jim Ditch 

Ken LaPolla 
Cindy Matheson 

Kim Straniak 
 

 

Contact us at: 
Rotary Club of 

Warren 
P.O. Box 68 
Warren, OH  

44482 
 

 

Our Website: 
Warrenrotary.org 

 
If you have any 

questions or 

suggestions 

about our 

newsletter, or if 

you would like to 

become a 

sponsor, please 

contact: 

 

Judy Masaki 
 
 
 

 

 

Colorado Mine Company restaurant for a bite to eat.  There, he ordered 

a Fool’s Gold Loaf—a sandwich made with a loaf of sourdough bread, a 

pound of bacon, a jar of peanut butter, and a jar of jelly. (Estimates put 

the sandwich at a whopping 8,000 calories.) 

      Fast forward a bit, and back at Graceland, Elvis got a late-night 

hankering for the loaf. And just as any good rock ‘n’ roll legend would do, 

he hopped on his private jet with a couple of friends in tow and flew to 

Denver. The owners of the restaurant met him at the hangar with a pile 

of the enormous sandwiches.  Some say they brought 22, others say 30! 

He enjoyed his Fool’s Gold Loaf without ever leaving the hangar.  Stories 

say he paired it with Perrier and champagne.  He then headed back to 

Memphis. 

     Of course, it should come as no surprise that the quirky combo was 

enough to make Elvis hop on a plane, as he’s long been associated with a 

simpler (and much more manageable!) version of the Fool’s Gold Loaf. His 

take included two pieces of bread, spread thick with creamy peanut 

butter, topped with sliced or mashed banana, crowned with thick strips of 

bacon, and fried in a skillet. It’s this sandwich that’s since become known 

as The Elvis, and variations of the King’s signature snack appear on menus 

across the South. 

      So next time you pull out a loaf of bread and peanut butter for 

lunch, fire up the griddle, slip on your blue suede shoes, and make an 

Elvis instead. 

     Incidentally, according to a former Graceland tour guide, there is one 

question that came up over and over again: "Is he alive and living 

upstairs?"    
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     The “Membership Spotlight” segment of our Club meetings will 

continue this year with a new twist:  Once a month, questions will be 

randomly picked from a bag, and a Club member will be chosen to provide 

spontaneous answers.  This week, President Christine Cope interviewed Kim 

Straniak to demonstrate the new format. 

 

What was your favorite family vacation?   Kim fondly remembers her son 

Brian’s first trip to Disney.  It was during the Toy Story era, and Brian 

was very excited to see all of the characters. 

 

If you could live anywhere, where would it be?  “Somewhere in the 

Carolinas where it’s not too cold in the winter and I could drive to the 

ocean.” 

 

 

 



 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 

                

               

                               

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

     The Osprey is a unique North American raptor that has been 

around for approximately 13 million years.  Also known as a Fish Hawk, 

because they feed primarily on live fish, Osprey became extinct in the 

1800’s.  At that time, fish were people’s bread and butter, so the 

birds were shot due to the threat they posed to the population’s 

livelihood.   

     There was also a dramatic decline in Osprey populations between 

the 1940s and 1970 due to DDT-induced eggshell thinning, resulting in 

a reduced number of eggs hatching live chicks.  In 1970, there were 

only a few pairs of the birds here in Ohio.  However, since the DDT 

ban in the early 1970s, the Osprey population has made a comeback.  

32 Ospreys were reintroduced in Ohio in 1996 by the Division of 

Wildlife, and they are now more prolific.  Their return is one of 

wildlife management’s many success stories.    

      

       
 

 

Who’s your hero?  Kim son is her number one hero.  He is on the Autism 

Spectrum, and she has seen him go through so much to get to where he is 

today.  “He’s developed into a wonderful young man.”   

 

Thanks for sharing, Kim!  We look forward to getting to know more of our 

members a little better. 

 



 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

          

                    THE “WELCOME BACK 6650” EVENT previously scheduled for Sunday,  

                    August 29th from 1:00 PM – 5:00 PM at the MAPS Air Museum has been  

                    cancelled. 

                    SAVE THE DATE:  On Wednesday, September 15th, our weekly Club 

                    meeting will be held at Clover Recycling Center located at 3590 N. River  

                    Road in Warren, Ohio.  We will meet at Noon to tour the facility, and  

                    lunch will be catered by Saratoga.  If you have not already signed up,  

                    contact Ted Stazak. 

                    JOIN THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN FOR AN EVENING SOCIAL  

                    EVENT on Wednesday, September 29th.  There will be no Noon meeting  

                    that day.  Rather, we will meet at 6:00 p.m. at Barrel 33  

                    (8208 E. Market St., Warren, OH  44484).  Rotarians and guests will be  

                    able to order dinner off of the menu at their own cost.  For those  

                    wishing to participate in wine/beer tasting, there will be a $15 charge. 

                    (Warren Rotary evening socials count as a meeting for attendance  

                    purposes.) 

                    THE 2022 ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION will be held in  

                    Houston, Texas June 4thr through June 8th.  Visit convention.rotary.org  

                    to discover what events the Host Organization Committee has planned and 

                    more. 

                    JUST A FRIENDLY REMINDER:  Please be respectful of the speakers 

                    and others at our Club meetings by saving conversations with colleagues  

                    and friends for before and after the meeting. 

                    WE WOULD LIKE TO EXTEND OUR SINCERE CONDOLENCES to Ken  

                    LaPolla and his family on the recent passing of his father, Dr. James  

                    LaPolla.  Dr. LaPolla meant so much to our community and will be sorely 

                    missed.  May he rest in peace. 

 JOIN EDWARD JONES IN THE FIGHT AGAINST ALZHEIMER’S!  Ted 

                    Stazak invites you to join his team in the Alzheimer’s Association Walk to  

                    End Alzheimer’s on October 16, 2021 at the WATTS Center on the  

                    campus of Youngstown State University.  Registration begins at 8:00  

                    a.m., followed by a ceremony and the walk.  You can walk together with  

                    Team Stazak and Davis, solo, in-person or online.  For more information,  

                    contact Ted at (330) 856-7082. 
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PROGRAM: 
 

JENNIFER BAHM 
ALZHEIMER’S ASSOCIATION 

 
 

     Jen Bahm is the new Walk  

Manager for the Walk to End  

Alzheimer's for the Alzheimer's  

Association's Greater East Ohio  

Chapter. Jen oversees the Walks in  

Mahoning, Stark, and Dover Counties. 

Previously, Jen worked as: the  

Development Coordinator for Annual  

Giving at Chatham University in  

Pittsburgh, PA.; and in Ticket Sales 

roles with the University of  

Pennsylvania Athletics in Philadelphia, 

PA and the Washington Wild Things in 

Washington, PA.  

     Jen was born and raised in the Pittsburgh area, more specifically Mt. 

Lebanon, and went to Washington & Jefferson College where she played 

softball. Jen recently relocated to Girard, OH and is very excited to be a 

part of the Mahoning Valley community! Being associated with the 

Alzheimer's Association is especially meaningful to Jen as both of her 

maternal grandparents had dementia. Jen is looking forward to being a small 

part in creating a brighter future for those diagnosed with Alzheimer's and 

dementia!   

    Alzheimer’s is the sixth leading cause of death in the United States.  

The vision of the Alzheimer’s Association is to one day have a world without 

dementia and Alzheimers’s.  The organization leads the way to end 

Alzheimer’s by accelerating global research, driving risk reduction and early 

detection, and offering quality care, educational programs and support groups 

to families navigating the disease.  The Greater East Ohio Chapter serves 

17 counties, making support available to 60,000 people diagnosed with 

Alzheimer’s in our chapter area and an additional 250,000 people affected 

through their role as caregivers.  The Alzheimer’s Association has also 

donated $167 million to 500 international research projects. 

    Bahm stressed that Alzheimer’s is a family issue, as family members  

         

       

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                HAPPY BUCKS 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 *** Christine Cope thanked everyone who helped out with this week’s  

                   meeting.  She also offered a Happy Buck for Ken LaPolla and his father. 

                  *** Ted Stazak offered a Happy Buck for our speaker.  Contact Ted if 

                  you are interested in joining his team for the Walk to End Alzheimer’s. 

                  *** Ken LaPolla was happy to have gone white water rafting and caving with 

                  the Scouts last weekend.  He also thanked everyone for sharing their  

                  stories and memories of his Dad, who recently passed away from  

                  complications of dementia. 

                  *** Dominic Mararri is happy to be back from Maui.  He reported that he  
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most often offer unpaid caregiving in order to keep their loved ones healthy 

and safe.  The workplace is also affected, as one in six employees provide 

care to family members, and these numbers are expected to grow as diagnosis 

is on the rise. 

     The Walk to End Alzheimer’s is the largest event worldwide to raise 

awareness and funds to fight this devastating disease.  More than 500,000 

individuals and 600 communities nationwide participate in the single-day event, 

but fundraising is year-long.  This year’s event in our area is scheduled for 

October 16th at Youngstown State University’s WATTS Center.   

     You can help expand access to local services in our community by 

volunteering as a community educator or support group co-facilitator, 

participating in sponsored events, or serving on an event planning committee.  

Those affected by Alzheimer’s can also share their stories with elected 

officials to shape Alzheimer’s policy and support national research funding.  

For more information, contact the Alzheimer’s Association at 1-800-272-

3900 or alz.org.  

 



 

 

  

 

 

 has undergone several leg surgeries and is thankful that they were  

                   successful.  He announced that his daughter, who is expected to join this  

                   world on October 30th, will be named Melina Mia.  He also offered a  

                   Happy Buck for the great job that Christine and Ted are doing running the  

                   Club. 

                   *** Judy Masaki offered a Happy Buck for our speaker and the  

                   Alzheimer’s Association.  She lost her mother to Alzheimer’s 18 years  

                   ago.  She also is proud to announce that her son obtained a research  

                   assistantship with a professor at YSU, studying wearable electronics and  

                   sensors. 

                   *** Dallas Woodall offered a Happy Buck in memory of Dr. James LaPolla 

                   who was a Past-District Governor and was active in Scouting, Rotary and  

                   the community. 

                   *** Don Powers offered a Happy Buck for the Alzheimer’s Association.  

                   His aunt is in a nursing home due to dementia. 
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THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 

 


